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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 

December 2021 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“And one of the elders saith unto me, Weep not: behold, the Lion of the tribe of Juda, the 

Root of David, hath prevailed to open the book, and to loose the seven seals thereof.”  
(Revelation 5:5).  Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ, who is worthy of all praise.  We trust 
that this report finds each one doing well. 

 
The Lord continues to burden me to further the proclamation of the Gospel to other 

areas.  For this reason, I have began praying about and investigating the communities of Port 
Denison and Dongara.  They are next to each other about an hour’s drive south of where we 
live in Geraldton. 

 
I am praying that the Lord will open a door to minister in these communities and provide 

a suitable meeting place.  There are currently several locations that may be possibilities for 
conducting services.  It is my hope to begin there early in the year, the Lord willing. 
    
 Thank you once again for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for 
the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ, Frank James 

 

News From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The Homefront    
 
Heatwave and Sprinklers –  
 
There was a heatwave the last week of December.  Several days were 112-115 degrees.  Since 
we are responsible in our rental contract to keep the yard watered, Frank was working hard at 
keeping the plants and grass cool and wet.  One night about 10:00 p.m. he left the room, and I 
didn’t know where he went.  He came back and his shirt and pants had water all over them.  He 
said he was doing an experiment and tried watering when most people were going to sleep for 
the night, and sure enough, the water pressure was much higher and covered all the grass and 

him. 
����  When he tried watering around 7:00 p.m., the sprinklers wouldn’t pop up because of 

little pressure from so many people using water at that time.  At first, he thought it was the 
sprinkler system not working right.  Then it dawned on him what it might be.  I tease him that he 
likes to keep me guessing what he is going to do next.  
 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 
 


